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MANAGEMENT DISTRICT




Meeting Notes of September 8, 2010
Kennebunk Town Hall
Trustee Attendance:

Kittery 

Suzanne Patrakis
Elliot 


-

S. Berwick 

Anita Rosencrantz 
N. Berwick

-

Wells 


-
Kennebunk

Mike Claus
Arundel

Tad Redway 
Biddeford

Dan Letellier 
Saco


Bob Hamblen, Saco, President 
Old Orchard Beach
- 

Scarborough

Bruce Gullifer  
South Portland

-

ETA 1


John Andrews
ETA 2


Bob LaNigra
ETA 3


Tom Daley
Executive Director 

Carole Brush
1. At 8:40 a.m. President Hamblen called the meeting to order.  He then asked that we consider some additions to the agenda as the first orders of business. 
2. Executive Director Ms. Brush distributed a DHAI request for a $20K addition to its OOB-Saco project design cost. President Hamblen described some details and feedback from ETMD officers none of whom supported the payment.  The $20K, if paid, would come from construction funds. 
3. Vice President Redway moved, “The ETMD hereby rejects the additional costs billed by DeLuca-Hoffman for work that was to be performed under the contract terms based on the fact that D-H is late in performance of contract documents and has cost the ETMD additional administrative & review costs.  The billed costs are unjustified.  The ETMD cannot entertain paying any additional unmerited charges. Mr. Gullifer seconded. Trustees voted unanimously to approve the motion. 

4. HNTB requested additional funds to support installation of Kennebunk River caused by Unitil requirements.  No motion.  Payment by consensus. 

5. Ms. Rosencrantz moved acceptance of July minutes. Mr. Letellier 2nd.  Unanimously approved.  

6. During a discussion of the need for 24 signs to mark the end-to-end Eastern Trail to reflect the expected December completion of the KAB section up to the Kennebunk River,  it was agreed by consensus to ask MDOT to provide them.  Mr. Claus announced  that the Town of Kennebunk, using funds to be transferred from ETA, would build an ET spur trail to Kennebunk elementary school in 2011. 
7. President Hamblen announced that the estimated cost to complete the spur trail to the SMMC parking lot was  $2K.   He further announced that SMMC will NOT pay for it, but will permit it to be built on its land. Mr. Letellier will show a copy of SMMC’s e-mail describing its position to Biddeford’s public works director with a request that his department complete the spur trail on SMMC’s land.  Mr. Andrews moved; Mr. Claus seconded a motion that ETMD pay B.I.G up to $2K to build spur on SMMC property, if the City of Biddeford will not donate completing the spur.  Unanimously approved.  Mr. LaNigra suggested ETA pay for the three of four signs to located on SMMC drives directing ET users to the area donated by SMMC for the parking lot.  ETA President Andrews agreed that ETA’s “kiosk fund” be used to pay for those signs. 
8. After a discussion of the two KAB project kiosks, it was agreed that one should be located at the ET junction with West Cole Road.   Mr. Letellier moved; Mr. Gullifer seconded that the second kiosk be located on Limerick Road in Arundel. Unanimously approved.  Mr. Andrews suggested that the $11K to be transfer from ETA to the Town of Kennebunk be used to pay for a third kiosk to be located somewhere in Kennebunk TBD by the Town. 
9. Mr. Gullifer reported that the MaineDOT application was for $2.5 million, but a later review of the project by MaineDOT’s Mr. Dan Stewart raised that estimated cost to $3 million to allow the RR to be crossed by a bridge, not the application’s recommended at-grade crossing. He further reported that Town staff felt the need to hire an expert on trail design to consider both the wetland issues, but also the RR crossing.  The Town is seeking bids for the engineering that the Town will pay for.   
10. Suzanne Patrakis  reported that the Kittery ET detour is still not well marked for bike or ped ET users.   She is urging Kittery DPW and MaineDOT to improve the marking such that is clearly marked not for motorized vehicles, but also for bicycles and pedestrians. 
11. Mr. Andrews described his concerns for the ETMD-approved permanently marked on-road Eastern Trail.   He moved that ETMD rescind its May vote to permanently mark the on-road ET; seconded by Mr. Gullifer. Approved 7-to-2 with Mr. Claus & Mr. Redway voting to oppose the motion. 
12. Ms. Brush reported a demand by Unitil that ETMD pay for police to keep the public away from the ET whenever Unitil deems its operation sufficiently hazardous that the public should be kept out of the area.    After discussion, it was agreed that the town’s Emergency Management Agency was the proper department to be notified and that Unitil should be doing this whenever it considers its work dangerous and that Unitil should be paying these costs.   No motions were made.  Ms. Brush will tell Unitil that ETMD and the towns object to paying.  
13. At 10:38, Mr. Redway moved we adjourn; Mr. Gullifer seconded; unanimously approved. 
Respectfully submitted,
John Andrews, ETMD Secretary, 8 September 2010
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